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Membership
The Board consists of the Minister of Internal Affairs (Presiding Member of the Board), the Prime Minister (or her representative), the Leader of the Opposition (or his representative), and community representatives who are appointed by the Governor-General.

Functions of the Board
The Board is a statutory body established under the Gambling Act 2003.  The Board’s primary function is to determine the proportions in which the profits of New Zealand lotteries are allocated to distribution committees and distribution agencies.  It also gives strategic policy direction to the Lottery distribution committees.  

The Board generally meets for two hours, three to four times a year.  The three community appointed members also have a Board liaison function with Lottery distribution committees and each may attend up to eight Lottery distribution committee meetings per year.  The national meetings are mainly based in Wellington.  However, there may be additional travel to regional Lottery distribution committee meetings.  There are regional committees based throughout New Zealand. Community representatives are expected to provide support to approximately seven committees and provide feedback to the Board.

Skills and Attributes
Ideally, members should bring some or all of the following attributes to the Board:
demonstrated experience in the community and voluntary sector;
Māori representation; 
financial literacy; and 
business acumen.

Conditions of appointment
The three community representatives are appointed by the Governor-General, on the recommendation of the Minister of Internal Affairs.  The appointment term may not exceed three years.  Community representatives may be reappointed. 
 
Remuneration is a daily $389 meeting fee, a $194.50 reading fee and a $97.50 fee for conference calls. Any reasonable travel expenses will be reimbursed.

The Department of Internal Affairs may check the accuracy of any information relating to an application for appointment.    

It is a general Cabinet policy that public servants are not appointed to statutory boards and other public bodies in which the Crown has an interest.

Please submit nominations to appointments@dia.govt.nz no later than midnight on Sunday 29 March 2020.
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